
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
52nd LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

SUBCOMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES 

Call to Order: By CHAIRMAN BERV KIMBERLEY, on February 6, 1991, 
at 8:00 A.M. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Rep. Berv Kimberley, Chair (D) 
Sen. Esther Bengtson, Vice Chair (D) 
Sen. Gerry Devlin (R) 
Rep. Ed Grady (R) 
Rep. Jerry Nisbet (D) 
Sen. Cecil Weeding (D) 

Members Excused: None 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Roger Lloyd, Associate Fiscal Analyst (LFA) 
Carl Schweitzer, Budget Analyst (OBPP) 
Theda Rossberg, Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Announcements/Discussion: 

FISH, WILDLIFE AND PARKS 

EXHIBIT 1 - Roger Lloyd, LFA reviewed this handout with the 
committee. He said, in regard to administrative costs from 
earmarked funds, I talked to Gregg Petesch of the legislative 
council and he indicated language would not be the appropriate 
way to do this. It should be done by statute. 

Pat Graham, Deputy Director FWP said, one bill could address 
several areas. 

Mr. Lloyd explained the issue on Additional General License 
Account Deposits After Wildlife Habitat sunset. 

SEN. WEEDING asked, why does this money go back to the general 
license account if this sunsets or expires? 

Mr. Lloyd explained, when the wildlife habitat was enacted, 
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certain fees were increased to $200 which were earmarked for the 
wildlife habitat account. After sunset they will go down to $175 
with all going to the general license account. 

SEN. WEEDING asked, were there some other increases, but only the 
increases and the nonresident deer fees went into the wildlife 
habitat account? 

Mr. Lloyd replied, that is correct. 

Mr. Cool stated, there is a bill that has passed the Senate to 
extend the sunset to 1996. 

Mr. Lloyd reviewed Department Expenditures for the Past Three 
Years. This table indicates the expenditure comparisons of the 
department in the last three years. The 1990 expenditures were 
at the highest level of the department's history. 

SEN DEVLIN said, on the earmarked funds issue, we should take 
some action this week if we are going to introduce a bill. 

REP. GRADY said, I want an idea of what the department is talking 
about for administration costs and if these should be charged to 
administrative costs. 

SEN. BENGTSON stated, perhaps the department could come up with a 
percentage for administrative costs and from which funds they 
would use. 

SEN. DEVLIN said, we should also look at the proposal for a fee 
increase which should reduce administrative costs. 

REP. NISBET said, I would like to see a list of earmarked 
accounts which currently have administrative costs charged 
against them. 

Mr. Cool said he would bring a list tomorrow and breakdown both 
sides. You will find there are a number of accounts we do charge 
and we will provide the percentages of a number of accounts which 
are exempt. 

HEARING ON FISH, WILDLIFE AND PARKS 

Dave Mott, Administrator Manaqement Services said, the LFA and 
OBPP and myself have come up with a term called Legislative 
Contract Authority. This is appropriation authority to spend 
federal and private funds. It would primarily be for federal 
contracts and private donations we would receive in the next 2 
years. We felt it was better to bring these contracts to this 
committee rather than go through the budget amendment process 
every time a contract came up. Since 1981 we have had some 
legislative contract authority. 

In Northwest Montana the Bonneville Power Company owns several 
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dams which have impacted the fish and wildlife. They have 
contracted with our agency to do some studies on the fish and 
wildlife impacts on their behalf. We can use our data base 
system and we have the trained staff which is an available 
resource. 

The Federal Fish and Wildlife Service will contract with our 
agency to do work on endangered species. 

We receive money for donations from the Rocky Mountain Elk 
Foundation, Wildlife Unlimited, Trout Unlimited and we received 
some money from some school children who had a bake sale. 

Therefore, we need some kind of appropriation authority to spend 
those dollars. We have put some restrictions on the use of the 
funds: 1. only used for federal or private funds, 2. they must 
be kept separate from current level, 3. provide annual reports to 
the offices of OBPP and LFA. 

Mr. Mott reviewed a chart showing what the legislature authorized 
for FY91. About $2.3 million of which about 90% is in wildlife 
and fisheries. We would like to increase our request for FY92 -
FY93 to about $3 million because we expect more activity in 
northwest Montana with the Bonneville Power Co. 

SEN. BENGTSON said, it has been traditional to have language in 
the budget bill, does that pose a problem? 

Mr. Lloyd said, there is language requiring the department to 
make a report which has to be written into the bill. It is the 
committee's prerogative to give them authority to spend these 
private and federal funds. This is a way to have spending 
authority before they get the funds and by-pass the budget 
amendment process. 

Carl Schweitzer, OBPP said, we will be going through this 
legislative contract authority on all the budget sheets. You may 
wish to present it as a total package and approve this now and 
get it over with so you don't have to keep going back through it. 

SEN. DEVLIN said, if we give them spending authority and the 
money doesn't come in they cannot spend it. 

Motion/Vote: SEN. BENGTSON moved to approve the language in HB2 
for legislative contract authority as follows: "The appropriation 
for the legislative contract authority is subject to the 
following provisions: 1. Legislative contract authority applies 
only to federal and private funds. 2. Legislative contract 
authority expenditures must be reported on state accounting 
records. The records must be separate from current level 
operations. 3. A report must be submitted by the department to 
the legislative fiscal analyst following the end of each fiscal 
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year of the biennium. The report must include a listing of 
projects with the related amount of expenditures for each 
project." EXHIBIT 2. 

REP. GRADY asked, when you receive the funds can you transfer 
this into other accounts where needed? 

Hr. Mott replied, to get it into the appropriation format it is 
by division and we would like permission from the committee to 
transfer funds between divisions. 

REP. GRADY asked, do you want a percentage or total authority? 

Hr. Mott replied, we didn't have any percentages previously but 
we were pretty close on our estimates. If someone give us money 
it is usually for a specific use. 

SEN. WEEDING asked, what about the enforcement program, does that 
have anything to do with the covert operation? 

Hr. Cool said, the enforcement program is designed for uniformed 
officers to reduce the covert activity. When we buy and sell 
through the covert program illegal game we use the money to run 
the program. We may be given money to buy on the black market as 
part of our operation and we need spending authority for the 
funds. 

Motion/Vote: REP. GRADY moved to allow the transfer of funds. 
Motion CARRIED unanimously. 

Hr. Mott explained, when funds are transferred the department has 
to give written documents to both the LFA and OBPP. 

REP. NISBET asked, was there similar language in HSIOO last 
session? Also, were there program transfers? 

Hr. Mott answered, yes. 

Hr. Lloyd stated, the language is in the preparation document 
Item 2, I believe the department would like similar language. 
EXHIBIT 2. 

SEN. DEVLIN asked, do we have any historical data on this? 

Hr. Schweitzer said, in the parks program there wasn't any 
budgeted in FY90 but they got some donations for the parks future 
program and they had to get contract authority to transfer this 
into the parks program. The money is listed as a federal fund in 
the bill and private funds are listed as state special revenue. 
This language is directed at allowing the department the 
flexibility to move it from the federal account into the state 
special account. 

Hr. Mott said, we are limited to 5% transfer authority for the 
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agency which is written in the main appropriation bill. We 
cannot exceed that amount. 

In the appropriation bill it is appropriated by division and if 
we don't approve some language this all goes into the federal 
account. So, we want to be able to transfer over into the 
private account or state special revenue. 

Amended Motion/Vote: REP. GRADY moved to amend his motion for 
transfer of funds to include language as follows: "If the 
department receives private funds it may increase its state 
special revenue appropriation and decrease its federal revenue 
appropriation by like amounts." Motion CARRIED unanimously. 

Mr. Mott said, in FWP they have a different system for managing 
our vehicle fleet. Mileage and expenditures for travel are 
significant. We run this centrally in Helena with a cost data 
base on every vehicle we have. We have an internal service fund 
which is under the management services division. This account 
includes: vehicle purchase, gasoline, repair and maintenance, 
insurance, etc. out of these figure we arrive at a cost per 
mile. All the different divisions need a budget and they are 
charged a rate per mile for the use of those vehicles. 

The LFA and OBPP are in agreement with the budget including 
inflation on gasoline. However, there is a discrepancy in the 
travel budget. The travel budget in the Executive has been 
inflated due to the increase in gasoline but, it has not been 
inflated in the LFA. 

EXHIBIT 2, Paqe 2 - Mr. Lloyd stated the table refers to the 
fleet charge of the different divisions. These are all the 
differences in all the divisions except management services. 

SEN. BENGTSON asked, did you include inflation in your gasoline 
charges? 

Mr. Lloyd replied, yes, in management services where they pay the 
entire gasoline bill inflation is included but not in the other 
divisions budgets where there is a mileage rate. 

SEN. BENGTSON stated, it should be a wash somewhere. 

Mr. Mott it should be a wash, but in the travel budget there was 
no inflation factor added which amounts to $67,000. 

REP. GRADY asked the LFA, why he didn't add inflation to the 
travel budget? 

Mr. Lloyd state, I used the actual expenditures in FY90 which 
included the old per mileage rate. 

SEN. DEVLIN asked, do you make allowances as to the manner in 
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which some of these vehicles are used? 

Mr. Mott said, the better they take care of their vehicles the 
more money they will have in their budget. They will be 
penalized if they don't take care of their vehicles and drive 
them properly. That is why we have developed a cost per each 
individual vehicle. 

SEN. DEVLIN asked, do you have different rates for each division? 

Mr. Mott answered, that is correct. 

SEN. WEEDING asked, do you have a self-insurance program? 

Mr. Mott explained, the state of Montana has a self-insured 
liability insurance program of which we pay premiums, except for 
our helicopters and our snowgrooming equipment. 

Mr. Schweitzer stated, this department runs its own motor pool 
service because of the amount of vehicles they have. Other state 
agencies go through the state motor pool system. In the state 
motor pool system they have built up a fund balance and when we 
looked at the other travel budgets of other state agencies we 
didn't have to put in as high a percentage increase as the FWP. 
The committee may want to deal with this as one issue so when we 
go through the budget this will be taken care of. 

Motion/Vote: REP. NISBET moved to accept the Executive budget on 
the vehicle fleet charge. Motion CARRIED unanimously. 

Mr. Mott said, two years ago the legislature provided for an off­
highway vehicle program which set up a $5 decal fee on 2 
wheelers, 3 wheelers, 4 wheelers and golf carts. 60% of this fee 
is to develop an off-highway vehicle trail program. 40% is 
allocated for enforcement of the act. 

Our FY92 & FY93 budget is the same as the fiscal note of last 
session. We didn't have good data when we put the budget 
together, so we left the budget the same as appropriated last 
session. 

In December, the LFA, OBPP and the department started analyzi.ng 
the 10 months of collections which gave us a better estimate of 
what the revenues would be. We were estimating about $90,000 per 
year and it looks like it will be around $55,000 per year. 
Therefore, we are asking this committee to lower that 
appropriation authority. 

REP. GRADY asked, how does the income compare with the cost of 
these programs? 

Mr. Mott replied, a lot of people were disappointed especially in 
the parks program in regard to developing off-vehicle trails. 
Arnold Olsen, Administrator Parks Division stated, we are not 
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rece1v1ng enough funds to properly administer the program. From 
January to June we only have authority to spend $5,000 for this 
program. There is a house bill where they are looking at getting 
some fuel tax money to enhance the program. 

SEN. BENGTSON asked, how many people have purchased vehicle 
decals? 

Hr. Mott answered, there were about 10,000 at $5 each for 
approximately $55,000. 

SEN. BENGTSON asked, do you have an organization for off-highway 
vehicles? 

Mr. Mott said, there have been some groups they have talked to 
that are interested in organizing. 

REP. GRADY said, the snowmobilers get a portion of the gas and 
these people don't so that is a major difference. 

Mr. Olsen said, that is correct. There are about 27,800 off­
highway vehicles in Montana and not all of them are registered. 

Motion/Vote: SEN. DEVLIN moved to accept the revised Executive 
budget of $30,000 less for the off-highway vehicle program. 
Motion CARRIED unanimously. 

Language Issue No.1: - EXHIBIT 2. 
Mr. Lloyd reviewed this with the committee. 

Mr. Mott stated Hr. Marks, Department of Administration will be 
sponsoring HB 383 which would correct this problem of having to 
write it into a statute rather then agencies getting permission 
from the legislature to carry loans forward. That house bill 
will solve the problem if it passes. 

SEN. DEVLIN asked, would you need the language if this bill 
passes? 

Mr. Mott answered, we would not need the language. 

Parks Division: 
Arnold Olsen, Administrator Parks Division showed slides of the 
different parks within the state. He stated, in comparison with 
other states, our state park system ranks near the bottom. 
Montana's staff is the smallest in the nation. We rank 48th in 
the nation in spending per visitor. 

He reviewed the State Park System booklet with the committee 
which included state comparisons, conditions of the state parks, 
budget needs, staff shortages, etc. See EXHIBIT 3. 

We conducted a public survey last year and basically people are 
saying: "these are some of the prettiest parks we have seen, but 
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please maintain and develop them better than you have." 

The parks division is divided into three basic units: 1. 
Operations Bureau, 2. Snowmobile Program, Off-Highway Vehicle 
Program. currently we have no facilities for the disabled's use 
in the parks. Federal regulations state we must have some areas 
which are accessible for the disabled. We are working towards 
creating handicapped areas at present. Our rest rooms are nearly 
all handicapped accessible at this time. Also, we are making 
picnic tables wheelchair accessible. We have a long way to go in 
comparison to other states. 

We administer the land and water conservation funds for off-shore 
oil money. In 1979 those funds were approximately $3 million and 
currently are about $150,000. Fifty percent of these funds go to 
cities and counties for specific projects. We have had over 700 
projects and $60 million have gone to these communities for 
recreation. Some of the funds are available for the state park 
system but has to be matched on a fifty, fifty basis. 

Other areas operated by the parks division: EXHIBIT 4. 
Fishing Access sites - are administered by the parks division 
because we are set up to do maintenance. We have 310 sites of 
which about 60 are in the parks. 

Manaqement Division - construction of facilities, law 
enforcement, information operations and general management. 

Natural Parks - preserve and exhibit the natural geological, 
ecological, vegetative, wildlife, etc. 

Cultural and Historic Parks - preserve and exhibit historical and 
cultural resources. 

Recreation Parks - water recreation use and provide natural 
scenic settings for recreational use. 

Heritage & Recreation Program - coordination with landowners to 
provide programming, facilities, etc. 

Snowmobile Trails Program - responsible for snowmobile routes, 
regulating riders, snow plowing, access roads, parking lots, 
trail grooming, etc. 

Off Highway Vehicle Trails - provide trails, maintenance, 
easement and work with local clubs. 

Community/Statewide Recreation - provide community and statewide 
recreation areas. Parks, swimming pools, fishing access, 
playgrounds, etc. 

state Capitol Grounds - maintain the State Capitol Grounds, snow 
removal, flower planting and shrubs, etc. 
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Montana Conservation Corps - to provide work experience for the 
unemployed and disadvantaged youths and adults. 

Mr. Olsen stated, we have a cooperative association which is a 
private group which raise money for parks. They sell books of 
which we get some of the proceeds. They are targeted at 
interpretation and education of our parks. 

We have been working on establishing a better tourism program 
with local groups. There is the Montana Vacation Guide and the 
Montana Planner which have pictures and information on all the 
state parks. 

There are special events such as Bannack Days, Buzzard Days in 
eastern Montana, etc. We deal with marketing such as billboards, 
etc. 

Our visitation in the parks is doubling and because of this, we 
have more social conflicts. We need better law enforcement to 
deal with that. We suffer about $50,000 worth of vandalism each 
year. An example, was the Lewis & Clark Caverns where people 
broke in and stole stalactites and stalagmites which have taken 
millions of years to form. 

We are expanding our volunteer program but we cannot provide the 
facilities needed. A lot of areas have no electricity for 
campers or a water system or adequate rest rooms. We could 
attract more volunteers to Montana if we could provide 
facilities. We hope some of our capital requests will help this 
program. 

We are negotiating contracts with concessionaires now for next 
season for visitor services and publications. We are requesting 
$5 million with Long Range Planning committee for our 
construction program. For every dollar of operation we need $2 
in capital to keep the program valid. 

Funding - EXHIBIT 4, Paqes 51 - 55. The general park management 
budget is earned from park fees, from concessions, tours, coal 
tax, motor boat fuel tax and donations. We have about $10,000 of 
which we need authority to spend. 

SEN. WEEDING asked, who handles the off-highway vehicle decals? 

Mr. Olsen replied, the parks and enforcement division are 
handling this at present. Another component deals with safety. 

SEN. WEEDING asked, how is the money collected and how does it 
get to the parks division? 

Mr. Mott replied, it is collected at the county treasurer's 
office and deposited into the state treasury and then into the 
OHV account of FWP. 
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SEN. DEVLIN asked, do you charge a fee for the concessions? 

Mr. Olsen replied we have a contract with all the concessionaires 
and we take a percentage of their gross. We negotiate on an 
annual contract. 

SEN. DEVLIN asked, the parks that were purchased with the coal 
severance tax, is that within your jurisdiction? 

Mr. Olsen said, we administer all of these, but there are some 
which fall under the public park system, but they are still under 
our jurisdiction. We have several parks in the park system we 
cannot afford to develop or maintain. out of 60 parks there are 
approximately 23 which have no budgets. 

SEN. DEVLIN asked, will some of these designated parks ever have 
any value for public use? 

Mr. Olsen said, we prioritize them and put the funds into the 
parks which are used statewide. We try to develop partnerships 
with local communities to have them run some of these. They are 
run primarily on private and business donations. The counties 
and cities are in tough financial shape and a lot of them do not 
have funds for maintaining these parks. We approached the county 
here in Helena to run Spring Meadow, but they informed us they 
didn't have the funds. 

SEN. DEVLIN said, a couple of years ago we talked about model 
parks, what happened to that? 

Mr. Olsen said, the model park system was set up to pick a couple 
of parks and fully develop them to show the benefits to the local 
community and Montana. However, we did not have the revenue to 
develop these parks. It is working at Makoshika because of the 
community efforts. 

REP. GRADY said, there seems to be some emphasis to leave some of 
these parks in their natural state. A lot of these would have 
very little upkeep and maintenance. 

In the last session there was a considerable amount of money to 
go to the model park system, but in view of how bad a shape our 
parks were in, the funds were directed more towards statewide 
parks rather than 2 parks. 

Mr. Olsen said, we have a huge deficit in the park system. Some 
of our needs are for safety and health. We have serious hazards 
in some areas and we are liable. Some of our water wells are not 
adequate and the health department is looking into some of these. 

CHAIR. KIMBERLEY said, last session we discussed a program called 
"Adopt a Park Program" what happened to that program? 

Mr. Olsen said, we have made efforts to contact some of these 
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communities about these parks. There are a lot of people 
interested but not a lot of money generated to deal with it. We 
are not putting any money into these programs so they don't help 
our financial situation. The Lions Club maintains one of the 
parks for us. If we would pay the city and county they would run 
the parks, but there is no revenue for this program. 

SEN. BENGTSON asked, has there been any effort to tap the hotel, 
motel tax? 

Hr. Mott said, parks futures addressed that and chose not to. 

SEN. WEEDING asked, what is your experience with the conservation 
corps? 

Hr. Olsen said, this issue was addressed at the last legislative 
session and there was a lot of support. However, there was no 
funding for the program. It was expected to come out of the park 
fee system. We were anticipating about $750,000 and only 
received about $450,000 which was short by $300,000. We simply 
could not afford to fund this program. 

STATE PARKS FUTURES COMMITTEE: EXHIBIT 5. 
Ed Zaidlicz, Chairman state Parks Futures Committee reviewed this 
program with the committee. He also reviewed the report to 
Governor Stan Stephens. EXHIBIT 3, Page 37, General Fund - Our 
recommendations is to match user fees which would generate about 
$850,000. Governor Stephens proposed a split of $750,000 which 
we found gratifying. 

This committee recommends $6.3 million in funds and 30 FTE 
to restore our parks. EXHIBIT 3, Pages 28 - 29. 
The visitation to our parks is exceeding our capacity to maintain 
the system as it should be. 

A recent comparison with Wyoming revealed they generated $220 
million for hunting and fishing and $654 million for bird 
watching, parks, wildlife photography, etc. This is about a 3 -
1 ratio to Montana. 

In comparing the U1m Pishkun State Park with Alberta's Head­
Smashed-in Interpretive Centre, Alberta generated about $3.1 per 
year. In our park, it has been vandalized and desecrated and is 
now a cultural liability. EXHIBIT 6. 

We should be educating our school children on our parks systems, 
how they work and the importance of these resources. However, 
the funds simply are not there. 

Montana Boating Association: 
Hr. Dave Seyfert, Montana Boating Association said, they would 
like to help the parks system. The conditions of the docks in 
the Kalispell area are in bad shape and in some areas there are 
no docks. The motor boat fuel tax is part of our share towards 
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the parks which is 9/10 of 1% and we are working to increase 
that. We pay a lot in boat registration fees, however, these 
fees stay with the county. There is an increase of 5 cents fuel 
tax on the federal level but is on a matched basis. We want the 
committee to know we support all the funding possible for the 
parks system. 

REP. GRADY asked, is there new legislation to increase that fuel 
tax? 

Mr. Seyfert said, not that I know of at present but we are trying 
to get an amendment in to raise this to 1.3% which is comparable 
with other states. 

Montana Conservation Corps: 
Mary Danforth, Human Resources from Kalispell, gave testimony on 
the Montana Conservation Corps. I feel we have to form a 
partnership between the FWP and the Human Resource Council. 
Three of the Human Resource Councils (Billings, Bozeman, 
Kalispell) have incorporated and created the Montana Conservation 
Corps. We received a letter from the Governor, which stated he 
supported our partnership with FWP and the conservation corps. 

We have a lot of youth who need to work and also learn how to 
preserve and conse~ve out state. I have worked with Doug Monger 
and about 14 - 15 kids in 100 degree weather digging out boulders 
for a parking lot at Wayfairs Park. President Bush passed a 
Community Services Act for $16.8 million to the conservation 
corps in the nation. I would like to see those funds go to FWP . 
and provide a FTE to work as a liaison between the parks and the 
conservation corps. Also, we have a lot of celebrities living in 
this state and many of them are looking for tax write-offs. I 
know Fred Fellows and he has agreed to help me get funding from 
Ted Turner, Peter Fonda, the owner of the forty niner's team, 
etc. We can recycle many items such as this cardboard toilet 
roll, etc. which can help with conservation. 

SEN. BENGTSON asked, how the marriage between the FWP and the 
conservation corps will take place? Is there a proposal 
somewhere in the budget? 

Mr. Olsen stated, our current budget as we have proposed has only 
one component in it for the Montana Conservation Corps and that 
is federal authority for about $.15 million for the conservation 
corps. This would allow the federal money to pass through our 
agency. We do not have any state dollars attached to the 
program. We would need about $50,000 to $55,000 to administer 
the program. This is not included in the budget at this time. 

Mr. Olsen stated, the federal money from the American 
Conservation Corps has to come through a state agency. I don't 
believe private funds would have to go through our agency. 

Mr. Schweitzer said, the private funds would go to the non-profit 
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organization and wouldn't have to be funneled through the agency. 

REP. GRADY asked, do we have to put up a certain amount of money 
to get the federal funds? 

Mr. Olsen said, in order to make this program effective we would 
have to get our capital program approved as well. Many of those 
capital programs would be what the corps would work on in the 
parks. We would also need the liaison position for 
administration. 

EXHIBIT 7 - Budget 
Mr. Lloyd reviewed the differences in the budget between the LFA 
and OBPP. He stated, we looked at three major areas within the 
parks division, snowmobile program, off-highway vehicle program 
and the Capitol grounds. The LFA used FY90 expenditures as the 
base. 

Mr. Sohweitzer stated, he would like the committee to review all 
the issues under current level and the $750,000 for the parks 
futures. We need all the Executive recommendations including the 
$750,000 to keep our parks going. 

REP. GRADY asked, if the bills in the legislature to increase 
funding passes, wo~ld we have to give them spending authority? 

Mr. Sohweitzer stated, when he was working on the budget he put 
the $750,000 into the operating expenses for parks futures, 
because it is easier to justify capital than it is to justify the 
operating expenses. We may have to take it out of operating and 
put it somewhere else if this isn't approved. 

SEN. BENGTSON asked, the proposal to have the HRDC deal with the 
young people, has that been a serious consideration by the parks 
or is this a way to do it with less expense? 

Mr. Olsen stated, we have worked with HRDC before in a couple of 
our parks. We only recently have been aware they had an interest 
to incorporate and move forward in the leadership role. There is 
a trade-off on both sides, there are some benefits in having a 
private group take the lead in working with us. It takes away a 
large administrative burden from the parks. It is up to us to 
function as a liaison. What you lose, which has to be decided by 
the legislature, is state control. 

REP. NISBET asked, would there be some kind of contractual 
agreement that would give you administrative control? 

Mr. Olsen said, we would draw up some kind of a contract, but we 
don't have anything at this time. 

CHAIR. KIMBERLEY asked, didn't we appropriate some funds last 
session out of fees? 
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Mr. Olsen said, you gave us 3 FTE which have not been used 
because the appropriation on the fees which you gave us authority 
to spend did not come in. Therefore, we basically shelved the 
program. 

SEN. BENGTSON asked, what are you basing your program on? 
without state control we wouldn't want a "slip-shod" operation. 

Ms. Danforth stated, there used to be a Federal Youth 
Conservation Corps and in 1977 - 1981 there was a state 
conservation corps. The money came into the Department of 
Natural Resources and they contracted back to us for those 
services. Therefore, we ran the corps from 1977 to 1981. It 
used to be Department of State Lands but is currently DNRC. They 
had their engineers or forestry people design the work as 
consultants to us. We hired experienced people in the field. 
Also we used 3 and 4 year forestry students which were the crew 
supervisors. In the last couple of years we have used Carl 
Perkins vocational money which pays for job coaches which we use 
in the schools, so in the summer we take the handicapped and 
disadvantaged youth out to work where ever they are needed. 
Therefore supervisory wages are paid through Carl Perkins and 
youth wages paid through job training partnership act. 

SEN. DEVLIN asked,.where are the Carl Perkins money now? 

Ms. Danforth answered, each school district gets an allocation 
based on population and if they do not apply it goes back into 
the fund for schools which have applied. There is only $54,000 
in the fund and the three HRDC's will be applying to apply for 
that money for the conservation corps. It is administered by the 
Office of Public Instruction. 

CHAIR. KIMBERLEY asked, do you need to have a vo-tech program to 
apply for the Carl Perkins money? 

Ms. Danforth said, vo-tech applies on a post-secondary level of 
higher education. We also apply for some of this money through 
the Valley community College and the council. However, 
realistically there is only $54,000 available for this program. 

SEN. WEEDING asked, did I understand correctly, that if the parks 
took the conservation corps program they would need an additional 
$170,000 of matching funds and if the HRDC took the program you 
would only need $50,000? 

Mr. Olsen explained, we were looking at $150,000 of matching 
funds for a total of $230,000 and for this we could take the 
whole program. If we go with the liaison position we would be 
looking at an additional $55,000 of state money. 

Ms. Danforth said, there are a lot of different ways to look at 
this program, but the state has to have an investment in this 
corps. We can get other money, but federal money requires a 
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match. If you give us money than the state has control. 

SEN. WEEDING said, if the committee agreed on the $50,000 is 
there any assurance the program will go forward? 

Mr. Olsen replied, we are assuming that private funds would be 
used to meet that match. 

SEN. BENGTSON said, this sounds like a good program and perhaps 
we could have some accounting in about two years to see how 
effective the program is. 

CHAIR. KIMBERLEY asked, if we could get federal money, how much 
would the state match be? 

Ms. Danforth said, we have $45,000 now which can be used for a 
match. This program has been going on for 25 years and we have a 
commitment to our youth. 

Mr. Olsen stated, the federal legislation says the match shall 
not exceed 75%. Therefore, in order to come up with $240,000 we 
would need $82,000 for a match. 

REP. GRADY asked, if we appropriate funds for this program and it 
doesn't go through" can we appropriate those funds to be used 
elsewhere in the parks program? 

Mr. Schweitzer explained, the money that Ms. Danforth is talking 
about would be used to match the federal funds. This is not part 
of the $55,000 which is needed to administer the program. 

Mr. Lloyd explained, there is $246,000 of federal funds available 
which needs a 3 - 1 match. Therefore, in order to receive those 
federal funds there has to be matching funds of $82,000. They 
are saying they have $45,000 of the match. Therefore, the state 
would have to come up with $37,000 in order to get the $246,000 
of federal funds. 

SEN. BENGTSON stated, I am talking about the $55,000 to be used 
for the liaison position and it would be up to the HRDC to come 
up with additional amount of money for the match. They are 
saying they have the ability of getting the additional funds. 

Mr. Olsen stated, I am not clear as to whether or not the 
administrative funds of $55,000 could be used as part of the 
match. If this cannot be done, then the private sector would 
have to raise the additional matching amount. 

CHAIR. KIMBERLEY said, the committee would review this issue 
again at a later date. 

Mr. Schweitzer said, in regard to the snowmobile program, the 
reason for the differences is because of no snow. Based on 1990, 
it wasn't a good year for snow. 
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Item A, vacant position - Hr. Olsen said, these positions provide 
us flexibility with places such as Lewis & Clark Caverns if 
someone is ill. Also the Smith River will need additional FTE 
this spring because of the new fee established. Additional FTE 
at Plenty Coups monument which is combining 2 positions for more 
advertising as we have had trouble getting employees to work 
there. 

Items B & C, Transfer to Administration - this is a total of .75 
FTE for clerical to work in Helena primarily for parks. This is 
kind of a reorganization of moving into administration. 

Item D, Overtime - under the Fair Labor Standard Act we have to 
pay overtime for a lot of our employees. Hr. Cool explained this 
previously. In the parks system our busiest time is during 
weekends and holidays and it is difficult to deal with this 
without overtime. The reason for the increase is because of the 
new fee system and if we can pay some overtime we do not have to 
add FTE's to handle the increased work. 

Contracted Services: 
The $40,000 difference is based on a 5 year average. Some of the 
costs include printing of the new fee envelopes and weed spraying 
contracts with the ,counties. Also, our water testing 
requirements for MEPA. We used to test the drinking water 
quarterly, but under MEPA we are now required to test it monthly. 
Because of the increase of our visitors and the fact we have 6 
new parks requires more people to handle this. 

Hr. Schweitzer said, a lot of the contracted services also go for 
garbage disposal and pumping ceptic tanks because of the 
increased visitation to the parks. 

Land And Water Conservation Fund: 
We are asking for federal money which passes through the agency 
to different community programs. It has to be matched by these 
private entities and there is an application process for them to 
apply for this money. This has been in existence for a long time 
and we have funded over 750 projects in Montana with over $60 
million in the last several years. One of the requirements is 
the land must be used for recreation. 

Equipment: 
We made a projection that we would collect $750,000 in earned 
revenue by the new fee system. However, we only received $461,000 
in fee revenue. We had to cut nearly $300,000 out of our program 
because our authority was higher than we actually had. The 
legislature appropriated $193,334 in FY90 - FY91 and we only used 
$58,295, so $135,000 of that authority wasn't used. Our request 
for FY92 - FY93 is $161,002 which is $30,000 less than what was 
appropriated by the legislature. Therefore, we had to adjust our 
old budget because of these cuts. 
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SEN. BENGTSON said, you use a lot of contracted services and you 
don't have a maintenance staff in the parks. 

Mr. Olsen said, we have a maintenance crew which do painting and 
vandalism repair and a lot of other maintenance within the parks. 
Any major maintenance we do contract out. 

Budget Base Differences: 
The $1,593 in FY92 is because of late bills which come in after 
the fiscal year. Most of these are from counties which are 
notoriously late in submitting their weed control bills. The 
$27,212 for FY93, is because we project some increases in revenue 
which can be utilized in repair and maintenance which is our 
biggest need. The reason, is there is more park visitation and 
people aren't resisting the fee increase as they did previously. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: 11:50 A.M. 

THEDA ROSSBERGf Secretary 

BK/tr 
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ADMINISTRATIVE COSTS FROM 'EARMARKED FUNDS - The Legislative 
Council indicated that language in the appropriations bill is not the 
appropriate way to address administrative costs from earmarked funds. 
The cleanest way to obtain administrative costs from earmarked funds 
is to state in statute that a portion ~ of the funds are allocated for 
administrative purposes. If it is the majority consensus of the 
committee that the department should receive a portion of all 
earmarked revenue for administrative purposes, it should request the 
Legislative Council to draft a bill implementing the appropriations act 
for this purpose. 

ADDITIONAL GENERAL LICENSE ACCOUNT DEPOSITS AFTER 
WILDLIFE HABITAT SUNSET - When this program was enacted in 
1987, a number of hunting license fees were increased. The increased 
amounts were earmarked for this program. Subsequent to the 
programs scheduled sunset in March 1994, license fees will decrease 
to their previous levels, with the one exception of the nonresident 
deer combination license. Currently, this license is $200 with none 
being deposited to the general license account. After sunset, the 
price will be $175 with all being deposited to the general license 
account. With the current quota of 6000 licenses being sold, this 
would be a yearly increase of $1,050,000 to the general license 
account. 

DEP AR TMENT EXPENDITURES FOR THE PAST THREE YEARS - For 
expenditure comparison purposes, the following table is provided. 
Fiscal 1990 total expenditures were at the highest level in the 
department's history. 

YEAR 

1990 
1989 
1988 

CAPITAL 

$3,779,000 
$3,976,000 

$444,000 

OPERATING 

$30,985,000 
$26,548,000 
$27,065,000 

Source: SBAS (includes transfers) 

TOTAL 

$34,764,000 
$30,525,000 
$27,509,000 

Late bills, whose expenditures are not recorded in the fiscal 1990 
llctual expenditures used by the LFA in their base, amount to .77% of 
the department's fiscal 1992 budget request. 
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PREPARATION DOCUl\1ENT 

DEPARTMENT OF FISH, WILDLIFE AND PARKS 
INITIAL HEARING - AT THE DEPARTMENT'S HEADQUARTERS 

February 5, 1991 

This paper presents to the committee information and issues to consider in 
its deliberations on the Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks' budget. 

Proposed Order of Diyisions' Hearings 

1. Parks 5. Law Enforcement 
2. Conservation Education 6. Fisheries 
3. Management Services 7. Field Services 
4. Administration 8. Wildlife 

House Bill 2 Language for Consideration 

The agency requests language in House Bill 2 similar to that contained in 
House Bill 100: 

1. "The department is authorized to make a permanent loan from 
its state speCial revenue fund to its federal special revenue 
fund to provide adequate cash flow for federal programs that 
reimburse the department after expenditures are incurred and 
paid." The Legislative Council states that this language is 
contrary to statute. The department should request a statute 
change/exception allowing them this Oexability. 

2. "If the department receives private fundsl reF theecs:ts_.oCthe 
fiithaaes,.- wiJ:dli£e, pa£kS", Of' QonservatioR aQQeMien:: .. di:'¥'.Wnos, 

n..i': (it may E-m~ increase its state special revenue appropriation 
'Y and decrease its federal revenue appropriation by like amounts. 

c ,~~·jmpJem.mt the~isionJre,...sij ~ 
..71 ~, l<. 't. '~---

"The appropriation for the legislative contract authority in items 
_, _, _, _, _, and is subject to the following 
provisions: 
1. Legislative contract authority applies only to federal and 
private funds. 
2. Legislative contract authority expenditures must be reported 
on state accounting records. The records must be separate 
from current level operations. 
3. A report must be submitted by the department to the 
legislative fiscal analyst following the end of each fiscal year of 
the biennium. The report must include a listing of projects 
with the related amount of expenditures for each project." 
(Report is attached) 
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Special Reporting Requirements Required by the 1989 Legislature 

1. "The department shall report to the 52nd legislature the results 
of the fish population evaluation and monitoring program 
expansion. " 

2. "The department shall present to the 52nd legislature funding 
alternatives for the continuation of the nongame program that will 
repJace the use of hinting and fishing license funds to support 
the program." 

3. "The department shall present to the 52nd legislature all projects 
and programs that terminated during the 1991 biennium." 

4. "The department shall report to the Office of Budget and Program 
Planning and tlie Legislative Finance Committee on September 1, 
1990, the income earned in fiscal 1990 from the Canyon Ferry 
Recreation Area and the fiscal 1990 state and federal expenditure 
made to operate and maintain the Canyon Ferry Recreation Area. 
The department shall also make a similar report on December 1, 
1990, for the first 5 months' income and expenditures of fiscal 
1991 at the Canyon Ferry Recreation Area." (Responses are 
attached) 

Agency-wide Executiye Action Issues 

1. Legislative Contract Authority - pages C-57 and C-58 

2. Off - Highway Vehicle program - This program spans the Law 
Enforcement, P<!rks, and Conservation Education divisions. 

3. Fleet Charge - To be discussed by the agency. 

AGENCY-\VIDE EXECUTIVE ACTION ISSUES 
TO BE CONSIDERED 

Executive OYer /(Under) LFA 
LeA FLEET CHARGE 

Division 1992 1993 1992 1993 

Parks / :J.;u thw· $25,000 $25,000 $8,430 $8,430 
Conservation Ed. 30,000 30,000 1,380 1,380 
Management Ser. 65,000 65,000 0 0 
Administration 100,000 ]00,000 772 772 
Law Enforcement Vi 40,000 40,000 23,371 23,371 

Field Services 0 0 3,865 3,865 
Fisheries 1,2(,5,000 1,505,000 11 ,324 11 ,324 

Hildlife 1,404,500 1,331,500 17,083 17,083 

OFF-HIGHHA~ VEHICLES 
Executive Budget Revised Executive Budget 

1992 1993 
1992 1993 

Parks $18,921 $19,919 $(12,920) $( 12,048) 

Conservation Ed. 0 0 391 391 
Law Enforcement 0 0 11,020 I t 977) 
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Declining General License Account Fund Balance 

The agency predicts a deficit in the general license account in fiscal 1992. 
Increases in hunting and fishing license fees, increases in nonresident 
license quotas, and other revenue generating measures are being proposed. 
The Legislative Fiscal Analyst's report on this subject is attached. 

Executiye Budget Modifications 

The Executive Budget contains 40 budget modifications. The 1989 legislature 
stipulated that certain budget modifications approved for the 1991 biennium 
be considered "one-time-only" and not be included in the 1993 biennium 
current level. The department's modified budget request includes 17 of 
these "one-time-only" budget modifications. These 17 modifications are 
$178,959 more than approved for the 1991 biennium and 1.5 FTE less. The 
department's request also includes 23 budget modifications for program 
expansion. Pages C-53 through C-55 of the LFA Budget Analysis and 
discussions in each program narrative detail these budget modifications. 

RL2 :cr:NRSUB .rpt 



Exhibit 3 is a 51-page report entitled "The state park 
system: Montana's legacy-a new growth industry". The 
original is available at the Montana Historical Society, 225 
North Roberts, Helena, MT 59601. (Phone 406-444-4775) 
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qTA'['f.MENT OF THF. STA'['f. PARKS FUTUHF.S COMMITTEE~~-C~ 4>~Hr 13 -~ 
I am Ed Zaidlicz. I live at 724 Park Lane, Billings, Mo~t;~~on 

behalf of the state Parks Futures Committee as its chairman. 

In August 19R9, as the result of your approval and that of Governor Stephens', 
our state Parks Futures Committee was appointed to report on the public's assessment 
of the proper role, priori ties and funding for Montana's State Parks. 

Our comITIi ttee met more than a. dozen times and in addition; we held public meetings ~i 
in 15 towns; heard ann talked with hundreds of Montanans; conducted a state wide • 
newspaper survey; visited 20 of Montana's most si~nificant parks; studied other States' 
experiences and got supporting information from many professional experts and groups 
such as the Montana Historic Sites Study Commission. 

Tt/e feel confident that we have accurately and objectively identified t.he current 
status of our park system, as well as the public's perception of need, in our Report 
to you of last November. Copies of our Report have been sent to the Governor, the 
F & G Commission and to each of you. 

Today, with your approval and for your convenience, I would like to provide you 
with another copy of our full report as well as reprints of two Billings Gazette 
columns We feel express some key report issues. I shall limit my comments to what I 
feel is of irrunediate <;:oncern to your committee. However, I will be pleased to respond 
to any of your questions or comments. 

Our committee learned that Montana is blessed with some of our Nation's finest 
recreational, cultural and. natural sites. The stewardship of our 61 designated sites 
troubles us. These·irrep~aeea.ble·, non-renewable public treasures are not receiving 
the minimal maintenance and protection they deserve. Montanans are confused and not 
pleased with the park system and its operation. They also vigorously affirm their 
belief that outdoor recreation and State Parks are components of our social infra­
structure ranking with roads and bridges. Many expressed surprise that their general 
fund tax dollars were not used to manage parks. 

Clearly, among many system deficiencies that we note in the report, the lack of 
adequate funds and personnel are the most critical. We continually posed the question 
in our public meetings of whether the participants would be willing to bear the 
additional costs. The answer we received was that they would, if the money was clearly 
earmarked for S.P's and the public could participate in planning and that productive 
use of the appropriation could be assured. 

No doubt exists that timely remedial action is imperative. We requested the 
Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks to document the realities of a no change policy 
(see page 28 Report). 

We strongly recommend increasing the current Parks budget by :/i6.3 million and 
30 positions. Further we stress the need to undertake a 5 year program to restore 
our parks. That's the bad news. 

The good news is that our information on other States' and Canadian experience 
supports our belief that this early investment can generate material economic benefits 
to Montana and many local communities. 

The remarkable success demonstrated by your use of the 4% bed tax can be augmented i 
I 
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by upgrading of the tourism potential represented by our "world class" state parks. 
Too long Montana has been a pit stop between Glacier and Yellowstone N. P. s We might 
consider that recent statistics show: 

Glacier N. P. 1.R million visttors/ year 
Yellowstone N.P. 2.6 million visitors/ year 

but our .state Parks enjoy 0; '-;3.0 million visitors/ year despite their 
unsatisfactory condition. 

Clearly, Montana has failed to recognize the economic potential of our natural 
outdoor recreation resources. To reinforce this point I draw your attention to our 
sister state Wyoming. A recent study surprised many by revealing that traditional 
consumptive outdoor pursuits like hunting/fishing generated ~ million per year but 
nonconsumptive uses such as bird watching, parks, wildlife photography returned 
$6 54 million per year. .; . \ ,,'.<'->. 

For contrast the Montana Historical Sites Commission in their compelling Findings­
"Reckoning with Time" states that Canada's Alberta province garners $3.1 million*and *per 
sP· local jobs in McLeO.d from their wise development of the Head Smashed In pishkun. yr. 
On our side of the border a comparable State Park Ulm-pishkun has been permitted to 
be vandalized and desecrated and is now a cultural liability. 

Given the impressive successes of other stat~s and entities, can we continue to 
ignore our State Parks' potential? We respectfully recommend the infusion of $6.3 mi llion 
under the 5 year time frame to maximize the significant tourism gains We have achieved 
with the use of the bed tax. To do less may jeopardize the increased vjsjtations. 

Our commi.ttee explored 25 funding source options. We rejected 9 but identified 
16 that warrant your review for acceptability (see page 36 - Report). Further, we 
favor a rational mix of appropriate funding sources rather than relying on a single 
source. Unanimous concurrence by our committee of the General Fund, Coal Tax and 
User Fees as the basic funding sources reflects our reading of public opinion. 

I shall be pleased to respond to any questions or comments you may wish to 
direct to me. On behalf of the State Parks futures Committee We thank you for the 
opportuni ty to s hare our fi ndings. 

~~~~~~~~~ 
-.-- . 

Ed Zaidlicz 
Chairman, State Parks 
Futures Committee 



.- Opinion Editor 
Billings Gazette 

'!WO NON-RENEWABLE RESOURCES IN JEOPARDY 

June220'; 1990 

In June the State Park Futures Committee inspected the Lewis & Clark Caverns 
state Park. Our 16 public meetings and other S.P. visitations confirmed that Montana 
had a problem. However, one feature of the Caverns proved noteworthy - it was the j,e 
enduring quality of the work the Civilian Conservation Corps had done over a half ,:J 
century ago. The craftsmanship and functional value of their legacy had to be applaud • 

Montana's last legislature, recognizing these historic~chievements, wisely t' 
passed a bill creating a Montana Conservation Corps. Our ,:,committee was enthused .. 
about the work MCC could, perform to correct many ,of the physical problems our :;t ',' ~.('> 
S';PSr now face. :~ 

II 
The MCC funding needs for 1990) to get the program started)amounted to $225,881. 

Of this $69,000 had to be raised from new first year entrance fees to our S.Ps. The 
anticipated level of ,receipts was not realized and MCC was aborted.', "For want of a .J 
nail a war was lost". In reviewing supporting statistics to justify MCC's creation, 
I found "that for each public dollar invested we could expect a $1.25 to $1.93 return". 
Our committee can confirm that an enormous backlog of badly needed conservation work :) 
exists just to protect Montana's priceless S.Ps. .. 

The principle goal of MCC was "to provide a work experience program for un­
employed or economically disadvantaged youth and adults" - a goal highly laudable 
and deserving of our early and enthusiastic support. H~ever, in recent years I have 
been aware of another non-renewable resource threat that Montanans must address beside 
state Parks - and that is our emotionally disadvantaged youth. J 

I have witnessed professionals like Diane Barz, Harold Hanser, Ted Lechner and 
Richard Kerstein agonize over their lack of options to save many of our disadvantaged 
youth from being drawn into the vortex of the criminal justice system. 

Sadly, our social system reqUires heavy dollar investment in youth)bat have 
become court statistics by placing them in costly environments that often fail to 
return these troubled c~ildren to a full productive role in our society. Many of 
these youth are confused and teetering on the line between achieving their birthright 
as productive citizens and the abyss that ultimately develops life-long inhabitants 
of institutionsJwhich further sap our economic strength. We can't build enough 
institutions to warehouse all these futUre unfortunates)if current trends prove 
accurate. 

i 

I 
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Our real hope is in preventive action to help redirect these children before 
they enter the "Justice continuum". Our-educational community and the workers in the 
Department of Family Services are knowledgeable and aware of many of these young 
peoPle who can be saved with timely action. The MCC is a cost effective option that 
provides work experience to learn useful skills, to enjoy the therapy of productive 
physical labor in our great outdoors, to develop discipline and self esteem - all 
without the imprinted stigma of being "institutionalized". 

If our social conscience is unwilling to accept this current, burgeoning evidence 
of impending catastrophy, perhaps hard monetary statistics may better focus on the 
inadequacies of our efforts. 

Currently for children 16 to 18 years of age we pay, 
For Family Foster Care 
For Group Homes 

"For Treatment - Residential 
For Psychiatric Care 
For Pine Hills & Mountain View 
For Deer Lodge (Graduate school) 

Per Child/year 
$4,000 
$12,000 to $18,000 
$42,000 
$273,000 
$25,000 to $30,000 
1 and grOWing 

In contrast the 1990 MCC program budgeted $225,881 for 70 corps members. ( 3 
adult crews - 4 summer youth crews). I know there are at least 375 kids now in Foster 
Care between the ages of 16 and 18 that could be considered for this alternative 
chance. 

Too many of our scarce tax dollars are now directed toward unsuccessful "after 
the fact" action. We should shift emphasis to prevention and early lifestyle re­
direction to achieve long term benefits and thus relieve our more fortunate children 
of some of the future tax burden our profligate and ill advised actions have already 
levied on them. 

Faced with a degeneration of a priceless legacy involving our S.P~and our 
troubled youth, I believe we can ameliorate both problems by early reactivation of 
our dormant MCC program. The magic formula the 3 C' 5 devised 50 years ago is still 
valid and most applicable. Must we continue to repeat the expedient but failed 
practices of the past While we avoid the acceptance of a certain futurP. catastrophe7 

Ed Zaidlicz 



$6.3 million budgetary infusion overfiV 
year schedule is rei.nforccd by docu ntL 
data drawn' from our own Montana I 6Ir(~Jtlme to repair 

)'~-(lUapidated pa'rks 
,ence and that of other successful Wester 

states. For example: '" 
• Montana, with a $3.6 millionlnr~ 

budget and a badly deteriorated SystEstl 
g~nerated $45 million and 1,500 private se, 
tor jobs. . .. ' . 

~- .. 
• "~';y' 

• Wyoming learned that tral" m 
hllllting/fishing brought in $220 m' n 
'year, . but non-consumptive u.se - bin 
watching, photographing wildlife a!uL 

door recreation amazed everyone ' 

. ,Recently,after 15 months of work 
ihvolving public meetings in 15 towns across ... --G-u·e·s·t"'c·o··!·u-m-lll···s·t---

year's return of $654 million from tau . 
• Colorado is proposi.ng a $30 millio 

. Montana, hearing and interviewing hun­
dreds of people, running a statewide news- . 
paper survey and visiting 20 of our 60 state 
parks, the State Park Futures Committee 
handed its report to Gov. Stephens. 

. This firsthand exposure to our state. 
park 'system, plus ·supporting lnformation':':'" 
from professional experts and a review of 
other states' experiences, led the SPFC to 
conclude that we are blessed an<Vor cursect 

Edwin 
.Z.aidlicz ~ .. :....~:~r:r~i~~. ~Ianthis year lo tap the r 

• The Province of Alberta, afteri $1 
million investment in tile Head Smashed I 
buffalo jump (comparable to our Uilish 
kllll State Park) has reaped 250,000 .. Ii.:; 
visits a year and $3.1 million accrued' thl 
Fort Mcleod area economy - that resulte( 
in employment of 58 people, Albe1l. be 
lieves 4.6 priv~t~ sector jobs are creat' fo 
each staff poSluon at a cultural site. al 
lowed Ulm Pj,shkun to be vandalized. 

b:Y the following: . 
.... .• Our current state parks ana other po- essential need for an increased budget and 

tential Sltes rank among the finest in the personnel Outdoor recreation provided by 
U;,S. . the state parks can no longer be regarded as 
.... ,We !lave done a poor job of m~~~ a frivolous luxury~ We not only face the 

aRid protecting this priceless heritage. , imminent loss of irreplaceable sites, but we 
.: .... We are either indifferent to their ~ay be foregoing a one-time opportunity to 

uniqueness or, through loving overuse and unprove our economic base •.. 
deficient maintenance, systematically de- The SPFC strongly recommends a bud­
v~!-,r them. Montanans generally have a pas- getory increase of $6 milllon and 30 full-time 
SlOnate love affair with their outdoor recre- positions to bring the SP system into bal­
ation "resources." WhUe we cherish their . ance with competitive sister states and our 
vahle, as important social infrastructures, own "bed tax" tourisni program - over a 
c~par~ble to roads and bridges, and we five-year time frame. ..,.... 
pomt WIth pride to "our"nationalparks _ .. Gov. Stephe!1S' posi:tive.respo~ to the . 
Yellowstone and GlaCier - too often when challenge recommends restoring general 

. it- comes to st<lte parks, we emulate the pro- fllllds of $150,000 per year for parks in the 
verbial artisan shoe cobbler whose own elill- next biennium. (Thl,!. general fund has not 
£lren suffer the winter ill shod. been used for parks since 1985). 
': • We emplo~ fewer state park profes- Further, he recognized that·additional 
SIOnal and seasonal personnel with a small- . park capital and operating needs are re­
~r.oper~ting budget than almost every state quired anet. announced that he would work 
In Amenca. (We rank 48th 41 what we spend . with the Legislature to. identify other tinan­
per visitor, and as a result we rank last In' . cia! resources to improve our parks. 
rcv~nl!e genera_ted).. ' ~ ____ ._ .... ~ _ '.'- ':..::. . ..... . _The . SPFC, in its . 'recommetldation, 

• We Utck comprehensive inventories stressed the need to use general fllllds, coal 
ot the system's resources. Our handful of tax and user fees as had been (lone tradition­
dedicated public servants are overwhelmed ally but also identified 13 other new sources 
a(1d must expend their meager· resources for fllllding. to make up the shortfall For : 
providing essential but minimal heal~ 'and' .. concernedre~ers, aJree copy of the SPFC , 
safety services to users. .' ... ., Sllmrnary Rewrt'may be obtaine4 fram the . 
. : • Among the number of suggested'ac" Department of Fisll, Wildlife & Parks in He· 

tlpns proposed by SPFC for remedial atten- lena.. , 
tipn, we must recognize and accept the The wl:Sd0m of implementing the full 

, , . 

"-------;.----~--~ " 
I Outdoor recreation provided by the state 
I P?rks can no longer be regarded as a . 

. For contrast, we now spend $25'E. : 
park site wtille North Dakota spends' . 

We. agonize about our restricted tl 
economic base because of vast open spacl 
and low population whcn, in reallt,.'. W(; 
should capitalize on our attributes. Wi s~ 
the remarkable success that we ve 
a.chieved with the "bed tax" tourism promo­
tion effort. We ~arvel at the growing ill' ux 
of out-of-state vlSltors whom we now at ct 
with an investment of slightly more th $4 
milllon a year. Now what? Now that Mon­
tana' has been discovered, what can wi~ er 
the visitor to sustain tltis bl'eakthrou '; -
unSanitary toilets, broken picniC . s, 
access roads that tear an expensIve nv ve­
hicle apart, potential health hazards 1m 
overused sites, deteriorating world-fa' s 
histone and cultural sites, i.e. - Han k, 
Plenty Coups,.Pictograph Caves, Vandalized 
l!lm. Pishkun, the "lost" Hosebud BI'; e­
fIeld.. ..! . ,I, 

't!~e~ we purposefully mesh our e 
park rejuvenation with our successful tou­
rism promotion effort, we may well jeo~lr-

dize ~'::'nt~~~o;~~ action and succe.s 
that our Western sister states have 
achieved? Montanans owe it to themsel"; s 
and theIr descendants to familiarize ttl' . 
selves With the sad condition and the e -
mous potential of their plizl'lI real estate -
theiI" state parks. ..:0, . 

. Having publicly identified the depl :' -
ble status of our parks - on our waLc 
history miW prove unforgiving if we fail to frivolous luxury. . . '., ,. . 

I • make a credible e.ifort to redress the alai-
ing trend. . 

The ball is now in our cowt. . 

T \f)::' \~ t L L- I I'J (:'..s G' ~ ? r~ TT I::' 
~UN'Dl\~ ·Df:C. -:SO, 1C1~o 

I 
I 
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Exhibit 6 is a 32-page report entitled "Reckoning with 
time: findings of the 1990 Montana Historic Sites Study 
Commission". The original is available at the Montana 
Historical Society, 225 North Roberts, Helena, MT 59601 . 
(Phone 406-444-4775) 
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